U.S. Department of Homeland Security Federal Emergency Management Agency FEMA-State Joint Field Office FEMA-4673-DR-FL 701 International Parkway Lake Mary, FL 32746



September 11, 2023

Paula N. C. McMichael, AICP Planning Director The City of Sanibel 2475 Library Way Sanibel, FL 33957

Re: Request for FEMA's Participation in a Recovery and Resilience Partnership Projects

Dear Ms. McMichael:

This is to acknowledge receipt of The City of Sanibel's letter requesting FEMA's participation in a Recovery and Resilience Partnership Project (R2Ps) with EPA and other federal agencies to assist with recovery efforts from the impact of Hurricane Ian.

Your request has been approved. A representative from the Interagency Recovery Coordination (IRC) team and a representative from EPA will be coordinating with you on the next step.

Thank you.

Brett Howard

Sincerely,

Federal Coordinating Officer Disaster Recovery Manager

Arocho, Myrna

Subject:

FW: Recovery & Resilience Partnership Project (R2P2) request

From: Paula N. McMichael < Paula. McMichael @mysanibel.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 26, 2023 4:19 PM

Subject: Recovery & Resilience Partnership Project (R2P2) request

Leda Khoury, Federal Disaster Recovery Coordinator Federal Emergency Management Agency, DR-4673-FL leda.khoury@fema.dhs.gov

Good afternoon,

The City of Sanibel requests to participate in a Recovery and Resilience Partnership Project (R2P2) with EPA and other federal agencies to assist with recovery from Hurricane Ian impacts and to create a more resilient community. We stand ready to assist with public outreach, to align with the community goals and to examine projects and sites for engagement with the R2P2 initiatives.

We have developed a draft list of projects to consider for support:

City of Sanibel

- Shoreline Naturalization Project Designs
- Acquired Mitigation Property Community Access
- Ferry/Barge Access at Bay Side Park Design
- Mainstreet Roadway Crossings and Pedestrian Crosswalk Improvements
- On Street Parking Designs
- Beach Park Restoration Designs
- East Periwinkle Bridge Strategies for Trail Integration
- Options for Burying Overhead Utilities
- Debris Management Site Options Strategy
- Stormwater Management for Sanibel Police Hall and Post Office Properties
- Mixed Use Development with Affordable Housing
- Hydrologic Stormwater Pond and Retention Capacity Study
- Sanibel Rice Rat and Spartina Marsh

We look forward to furthering these projects and a site visit in in the Fall. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or Craig Chandler, Deputy Planning Director, regarding this request at (239) 472-4136 or the contact information provided below.

Sincerely,

City of Sanibel



Planning Department 2475 Library Way Sanibel, FL 33957 (239) 472-4136

Paula N. C. McMichael, AICP

Craig Chandler

Planning Director

Deputy Planning Director

Mobile: 239-391-4428

Mobile: 239-391-4426

paula.mcmichael@mysanibel.com

craig.chandler@mysanibel.com

Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from the City of Sanibel regarding City business are public records available to the public and media upon request. Your e-mail communications, including your email address, may be subject to public disclosure.